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harm to the submitter, and has no des-
ignation from the submitter, it shall 
notify the submitter of the following: 

(i) That a FOIA request has been re-
ceived seeking the record, 

(ii) That disclosure of the record may 
be required, 

(iii) That disclosure of the record 
could result in competitive harm to the 
submitter, 

(iv) That the submitter has a period 
of seven workdays from date of notice 
within which it or a designee may ob-
ject to the disclosure its records, and 

(v) That a detailed explanation 
should be submitted setting forth all 
grounds as to why the disclosure would 
result in substantial competitive harm, 
such as, the general custom or usage in 
the business of the information in the 
record, the number and situation of the 
persons who have access to the record, 
the type and degree of risk of financial 
injury that release would cause, and 
the length of time the record needs to 
be kept confidential. 

(4) In exceptional circumstances, the 
Board may extend by seven workdays 
the time for a submitter’s response for 
good cause. 

(5) The Board shall give careful con-
sideration to all specified grounds for 
nondisclosure prior to making an ad-
ministrative determination on the 
issue of competitive harm. 

(6) Should the Board determine to 
disclose the requested records, it shall 
provide written notice to the sub-
mitter, explaining briefly why the sub-
mitter’s objections were not sustained 
and setting forth the date for disclo-
sure, which date may be less than 10 
calendar days after the date of the let-
ter to the submitter. 

(7) A submitter who provided records 
to the Board prior to January 1, 1988, 
and did not designate which records 
contain confidential commercial infor-
mation, shall be notified as provided in 
§ 1631.15(b)(3). After making such notifi-
cation, the Board will follow the proce-
dures set forth in § 1631.15(b)(4)–(6). 

(8) The Board will, as a general rule, 
look favorably upon recommendations 
for withholding information about 
ideas, methods, and processes that are 
unique; about equipment, materials, or 
systems that are potentially patent-

able; or about a unique use of equip-
ment which is specifically outlined. 

(9) The Board will not withhold infor-
mation that is known through custom 
or usage in the relevant trade, busi-
ness, or profession, or information that 
is generally known to any reasonably 
educated person. Self-evident state-
ments or reviews of the general state of 
the art will not ordinarily be withheld. 

(10) The Board will withhold all cost 
data submitted, except the total esti-
mated costs from each year of a con-
tract. It will release these total esti-
mated costs and ordinarily release ex-
planatory material and headings asso-
ciated with the cost data, withholding 
only the figures themselves. If a con-
tractor believes that some of the ex-
planatory material should be withheld, 
that material must be identified and a 
justification be presented as to why it 
should not be released. 

(11) Exemption 6. This exemption is 
not a blanket exemption for all per-
sonal information submitted by a non- 
U.S. Government source. The Board 
will balance the need to keep a person’s 
private affairs from unnecessary public 
scrutiny with the public’s right to in-
formation on Board records. As a gen-
eral practice, the Board will release in-
formation about any person named in a 
contract itself or about any person who 
signed a contract as well as informa-
tion given in a proposal about any offi-
cer of a corporation submitting that 
proposal. Depending upon the cir-
cumstances, the Board may release 
most information in resumes con-
cerning employees, including education 
and experience. Efforts will be made to 
identify information that should be de-
leted and offerors are urged to point 
out such material for guidance. Any in-
formation in the proposal, such as the 
names of staff persons, which might, if 
released, constitute an unwarranted in-
vasion of personal privacy if released 
should be identified and a justification 
for non-release provided in order to re-
ceive proper consideration. 

§ 1631.16 Exemptions. 

The Freedom of Information Act ex-
empts from all of its publication and 
disclosure requirements nine cat-
egories of records which are described 
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in 5 U.S.C. 552(b). These categories in-
clude such matters as national defense 
and foreign policy information, inves-
tigatory files, internal procedures and 
communications, materials exempted 
from disclosure by other statutes, in-
formation given in confidence and mat-
ters involving personal privacy. 

§ 1631.17 Deletion of exempted infor-
mation. 

Where requested records contain 
matters which are exempted under 5 
U.S.C. 552(b) but which matters are 
reasonably segregable from the re-
mainder of the records, they shall be 
disclosed by the Board with deletions. 
To each such record, the Board shall 
attach a written justification for mak-
ing deletions. A single such justifica-
tion shall suffice for deletions made in 
a group of similar or related records. 

§ 1631.18 Annual report. 

The Executive Director will submit 
annually, on or before February 1, a 
Freedom of Information report cov-
ering the preceding fiscal year to the 
Attorney General of the United States. 
The report will include matters re-
quired by 5 U.S.C. 552(e). 

[63 FR 41709, Aug. 5, 1998] 

Subpart B—Production in Re-
sponse to Subpoenas or De-
mands of Courts or Other Au-
thorities 

§ 1631.30 Purpose and scope. 

This subpart contains the regulations 
of the Board concerning procedures to 
be followed when a subpoena, order, or 
other demand (hereinafter in this sub-
part referred to as a ‘‘demand’’) of a 
court or other authority is issued for 
the production or disclosure of: 

(a) Any material contained in the 
files of the Board; 

(b) Any information relating to ma-
terials contained in the files of the 
Board; or 

(c) Any information or material ac-
quired by an employee of the Board as 
a part of the performance of his or her 
official duties or because of his or her 
official status. 

§ 1631.31 Production prohibited unless 
approved by the Executive Direc-
tor. 

No employee or former employee of 
the Board shall, in response to a de-
mand of a court or other authority, 
produce any material contained in the 
files of the Board or disclose any infor-
mation or produce any material ac-
quired as part of the performance of his 
or her official status without the prior 
approval of the Executive Director or 
his or her designee. 

§ 1631.32 Procedure in the event of a 
demand for disclosure. 

(a) Whenever a demand is made upon 
an employee or former employee of the 
Board for the production of material or 
the disclosure of information described 
in § 1631.31, he or she shall immediately 
notify the Executive Director or his or 
her designee. If possible, the Executive 
Director or his or her designee shall be 
notified before the employee or former 
employee concerned replies to or ap-
pears before the court or other author-
ity. 

(b) If response to the demand is re-
quired before instructions from the Ex-
ecutive Director or his or her designee 
are received, an attorney designated 
for that purpose by the Board shall ap-
pear with the employee or former em-
ployee upon whom the demand has 
been made and shall furnish the court 
or other authority with a copy of the 
regulations contained in this part and 
inform the court or other authority 
that the demand has been or is being, 
as the case may be, referred for prompt 
consideration by the Executive Direc-
tor or his or her designee. The court or 
other authority shall be requested re-
spectfully to stay the demand pending 
receipt of the requested instructions 
from the Executive Director. 

§ 1631.33 Procedure in the event of an 
adverse ruling. 

If the court or other authority de-
clines to stay the effect of the demand 
in response to a request made in ac-
cordance with § 1631.32(b) pending re-
ceipt of instructions from the Execu-
tive Director, or his or her designee, or 
if the court or other authority rules 
that the demand must be complied 
with irrespective of the instructions 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 08:55 Feb 26, 2010 Jkt 220010 PO 00000 Frm 00248 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220010.XXX 220010er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
5C

LS
3C

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-09-03T08:37:07-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




